[image: image1.jpg]INLCP

International Network of Language
Centers and Programs





October 31, 2018

Dear INLCP members:

The day of our First Conference is approaching fast. It has been a long year thinking and planning what could be the best format for an event that would welcome so many specialists in the field of language centers and English programs. That day has finally come.

Our university has done its best to prepare an event, where experts on the administration of Language Centers will share about lessons learned and ways they have overcome difficulties. The American Embassy in Honduras, as one of our strongest cosponsors of the Network, has also provided us with a keynote speaker, Dr. Cheryl Ernst, from the University of Oregon.  This institution is also a member of our Network.   
Our schedule is full; however, we hope, everyone will be able to get the most out of the sessions as well as to make the necessary contacts to make of the network a community where we can exchange academic and research work as well as to become interested in mobility and collaborating in the writing of grants for the benefit of the ones we serve: our students. The sessions will be aired on Facebook Live, hoping that the Language Centers that could not be in Honduras for this conference will connect and participate.
The second part of our event will be the election of an executive committee that will help make of the Network a dynamic organization.  It is expected that every participant will bring full power to elect and be elected. We also encourage our members who are not attending to let us know if interested in being a part of the committee. The committee will, right after the election, take complete power and work on an action plan for the year 2019.  A manual for the Network will also be needed.  
We will also decide on the host country for the second conference.  If any of the institutions not attending the conferenceis interested in hosting the second conference, let us know ahead of time, so that we can consider your country when voting.
The conference will go beyond academic sessions and will allowtime to become acquainted with some Honduran culture.  There is a cultural night that has been prepared that includes two hours of music, dancing and tips about Honduras.  On Thursday, the university and local authorities will give us the opportunity to visit the Mayan sites located near Santa Rosa de Copan.

Our university is highly honored by your presence and hopes this time in Honduras will be only the beginning of great academic opportunities, where we will all play a very important role.  As we get close to handing over to an Executive Committee this project that the Universidad Pedagógica designed thinking about establishing academic relations that could go beyond borders, we feel proud we have been able to bring together a group of incredible professionals.
Before I close my letter, I would like to ask you to go over Micah’s recommendations on the INLCP site about weather, vaccinations, what to pack tips.  Please, do not forget to bring a flag.
Micah will be at the airport waiting for each one of you.  Then, a bus from the university will take the group to Santa Rosa de Copan.
Looking forward to meeting you and having a great Conference!!!!
Dr. Gloria Ulloa
